
	Children and Young People’s Services Scrutiny Committee  

9 February 2010                  Agenda Item 7


INFORMATION BULLETIN

The following topics have been identified as being of interest to the Committee.  Councillors may wish to obtain further information by ringing the person indicated against each item.  The Bulletin will be taken in conjunction with the Cabinet Forward Plan and the Committee’s own forward work programme.

1.
Primary Capital Programme Update

1.1 At the 10 February 2009 meeting of the Children, Schools and Young People Services Scrutiny Committee, the Committee received a report on the Primary Capital Programme (PCP) and was satisfied that it answered key questions about the measures in place to deliver the Programme. The Committee also wished to be informed about progress at a later date. This information item provides that update and includes an update on the approval given by DCSF to the full Primary Capital Strategy and a summary of progress made on the programme.
The Primary Capital Strategy approval process and developments

1.2 The DCSF approved Suffolk’s PCP Strategy subject to modifications in its letter dated 11 November 2008. The required modifications were made and final approval for the strategy was received on 13 May 2009. Funding available through the strategy for 2009/10 is £5.17m and £7.55m in 2010/11. Later years’ funding levels for the programme are subject to DCSF negotiations with Treasury and have not yet been confirmed. 
1.3 A key modification to the strategy was in relation to ICT and how it links to the delivery of innovative learning. The Primary ICT Strategy was developed with this in  mind and outlines how this will support personalised and innovative learning and is also now more closely linked with Building Schools for the Future (BSF) strategy programme and principles. It also supports the opportunity for primary schools to buy into the ICT managed service offered to BSF High schools.

1.4 Young people and, where appropriate, local communities have been actively engaged in the developments to support the delivery of innovative sustainable design, transforming the learning agenda and making the schools the heart of their community. For example  extensive consultation at each stage of the design process has taken place at Whitehouse Infants and Junior School with SEN Advisors, pupils, staff and Governors of Whitehouse Infant and Junior Schools as well as Heathside Special School. Currently consultation is taking place, through assemblies, School Council and discussions within class groups on external play areas. The local community will also be involved. 

1.5 The Felixstowe Learning Alliance held a Felixstowe Community Learning and Fun Day event on Saturday 2 May between 10am and 3pm at Felixstowe Leisure Centre. The purpose was to raise awareness and discuss learning opportunities including the BSF and PCP programmes in the area with the local community.  This was well attended and gave the opportunity for raising the profile of PCP and highlight potential projects for the next phase of the programme. 

Summary of progress made on the programme

1.6 The Strategy approved by Cabinet, and by DCSF last May, specified a number of projects in the first 4 years of the Programme. Subsequent years of the Programme would be reviewed and planned during that period. Information about some of the major projects in the first four years of the programme is provided below.

1.7 Following the work undertaken to date as part of the SEN review it is proposed that the nursery of Heathside Special School will be considered for inclusion within the overall Whitehouse Infant and Junior school amalgamation scheme. Consultation on the proposed amalgamation is now complete. Statutory notices have been published for a proposed Whitehouse Primary school on the current school site and will be considered by Cabinet at their meeting on 12th January. This scheme will be funded jointly through PCP funding and the national Targeted Capital programme to reduce surplus places in urban areas. It will also form part of the overall site development of Westbourne Sports College linked with the BSF programme. The expected start on site date is summer 2010 with occupation early 2012. 

1.8 St Marys VA Primary, Mildenhall – Phase 1 was developed as a joint Voluntary Aided (VA) and Local Authority PCP project. This is the first Suffolk PCP project to be completed. The scheme focused on flexible learning incorporating innovative and exciting design by refurbishing, developing and extending the existing school. The new learning spaces and building was opened by The Right Reverend Nigel Stock Bishop of St Edmundsbury and Ipswich on 7th October. Phase 2 of the development is being considered in conjunction with Schools Organisation Review (SOR)

1.9 Northfields and Poplars Primary School, Lowestoft, developments are being considered as a joint project with the potential for some shared facilities as part of a PCP school complex.  St Margaret’s Primary School, Lowestoft is currently being developed as a new school design on the current Harris Middle school site linked with the SOR 1 timetable. The School's admission number is being raised from 30 per year to 60 per year.  Consultations on the proposals for a new 420 place primary school have taken place with the schools, governors, pupils and local community. Leiston Primary School is also being considered for refurbishment as part of a linked SOR and PCP project. Consultation and scheme developments are currently in progress.

1.10 Westfield Primary School, Haverhill, is a proposed new 420 place primary school linking PCP with the SOR programme. As a result of SOR Westfield Primary School's admission number is being raised from 30 per year to 60 per year. The existing school site is not sufficient to support the larger school and the current school buildings are built across several levels with steps between them and are not DDA compliant.

1.11 Following consultation the decision has been made to relocate the school to a location adjacent to Samuel Ward Upper School in Chalkstone Way which is close to the current primary school location. The land is in the process of being purchased. Consultations have taken place with the pupils, staff, parents, local businesses and extended services who have helped inform the requirements for the new building including zoned areas for community use. A pre-planning consultation has also taken place and residents were invited to attend.

1.12 As Samuel Ward requires a building for their additional pupils in year 7 and 8 under SOR, and as the schools will be located next to each other, the design teams for both buildings have been working together to create a master site plan ensuring that links are created between the two schools. . It is planned that the construction for both schools will be done by one contractor which should reduce costs. It is planned to begin on site in late Summer 2010 with completion of Samuel Ward in June 2011 and Westfield Spring Term 2012
1.13 Clements Primary School, Haverhill, is a proposed new 210 place primary school linking PCP with the SOR programme. A new site is the best option for both the school and the community. Moving to Puddle brook which is on the edge of the current catchment area and co-locates it with other facilities, doctor’s surgery and play area. The current site is very difficult to expand as the access is very poor. It is also a building that is reaching the end of its natural life and is in poor condition so would need very significant work to maintain it. The catchment area encompasses a very socially deprived population where the needs of the children are significant. Moving the school via a land swop with St Edmundsbury District Council provides the opportunity to provide much needed open space in the heart of very dense housing. Start on site April 2010 to be completed by January 2012.

1.14 For further information, please contact: Maria Chapman, SEO Development 01473 264644 maria.chapman@suffolk.gov.uk 
2.
School Health Services
2.1
At the 17 September 2009 meeting of the Children, Schools and Young People Services Scrutiny Committee, Members considered a paper titled ‘Schools Health Service’.  Committee agreed to request further information on two specific areas;

· access to dental services for children and young people, and
· how the Council and NHS Suffolk are working to ensure school health service is provided as part of the education programmes such as BSF.
2.2
This information item sets out the responses received from NHS Suffolk Primary Care Trust, and Children and Young People Directorate.

Access to Dentist for Children and Young People
2.3
There are 87 dental practices within NHS Suffolk all of whom offer access to children and young people. NHS Suffolk has a policy of not commissioning services for children only but providers who are able to treat everyone within a family unit.

2.4
Individuals should not travel more than 5 miles in an urban area or 12 miles in a rural area to access a dentist and should be able to receive an urgent appointment within 36 hours of contact or a routine appointment within 6 weeks. This is monitored by the Strategic Health Authority (SHA).

2.5
Any commissioning plans take account of our whole population.   During the 08/09 and 09/10, NHS Suffolk is investing more than £4m to improve dental access across Suffolk; this includes developing existing capacity and opening eight new practices: Bury St Edmunds (2), Hadleigh, Leiston, Rendlesham this year and three more due to open in the coming months - Needham Market, Great Cornard and Kesgrave.  

2.6
The SHA Pledge 2 also requires us to deliver 18 week wait for orthodontic treatment by March 2010 in primary care.  We have invested significant funds during 09/10 for a waiting list initiative to achieve this goal.

2.7
We are actively encouraging our practices to set up links with their communities as part of our Quality Framework and to do things like work with local schools etc.  There are a number of initiatives that could be looked at, e.g. fluoride varnishing of children’s teeth, using a mobile service to visit schools to encourage children to look after their teeth and visit the dentist and we would like to increase the public health element. 

2.8
The Salaried Primary Care Dental Service (SCH) undertake annual children’s oral health surveys of specific age groups, this year has been 5 and 12 year olds.  These surveys are set nationally and are obligatory. 
2.9
NHS Great Yarmouth and Waveney have a very similar mandate to NHS Suffolk with a family centred approach to dentistry access and continuing improvement of a quality service.
2.10
For further information, please contact: Sally Hogg, Head of Health Improvement Partnerships, Health Improvement, Public Health, NHS Suffolk, Suffolk Primary Care Trust, Rushbrook House, Paper Mill Lane, Bramford, Ipswich, IP8 4DE. Tel 01473 770122. Email Sally.Hogg@suffolkpct.nhs.uk 
Provision of school health service as part of the education programmes

2.11
Carol Carruthers Assistant Director for Commissioning and Partnerships within the Children and Young People’s Directorate of the County Council is now a core member of NHS Suffolk’s Children, Young People and Maternity Services Strategic Delivery Group (SDG). 

2.12
This group meets monthly and sets the strategic direction for children’s services for the PCT, agreeing investment and disinvestment to create efficiencies as necessary. It also acts as the outcome group for the Be Healthy priorities in the Children and Young Peoples Plan. 

2.13
The involvement  of the county council in this forum will provide opportunities to ensure that all health services, including schools health services are provided as part of a whole Children’s Trust approach to service delivery, review and redesign – including BSF, Children’s Centres, Extended Schools services etc. One of the current work streams involves a review of the health visiting and school nursing services.
2.14
For further information, please contact: Carol Carruthers, Assistant Director Commissioning and Partnerships, Children and Young People Directorate, Suffolk County Council. Tel. 01473 264732. Email carol.carruthers@suffolk.gov.uk 

3.
Outcomes of School Inspections – safeguarding judgements’
3.1
At the last 2009 Forward Planning meeting of the Children, Schools and Young People Services Scrutiny Committee, it was agreed that it would be useful to the Committee to receive information on the procedures being considered following the Ofsted report judgement on children safeguarding procedures in schools. This information item is intended to provide Committee with an update on this.

3.2
There are three-hundred and fifty-six (356) Maintained schools across Suffolk.  Since the implementation of the new Inspection Framework in September 2009, thirty-six (36) schools across Suffolk have been inspected and formal reports published by Ofsted.  A breakdown of school status and numbers are as detailed below:
· Secondary/High Schools – 4

· Middle/Primary Schools –27

· Nursery/Infants schools –3

· Special Schools – 1

· Pupil Referral Units – 1
3.3
Of the 36 schools:

· 5 have received 1 for outstanding safeguarding practices.

· 22 receiving grade 2 for good safeguarding practices and 

· 9 have received a satisfactory grade 3.
3.4
To date no school has received a limiting judgement due to inadequate safeguarding arrangements.

3.5
Work is continuing to support schools in prioritising safeguarding with the recent appointment of a Professional Advisor for Safeguarding in Education, who has developed a work plan which includes:

· reviewing the safeguarding training strategy for schools.

· improving monitoring and auditing arrangements.

· improving advice and support to Designated Professionals and Named Governors.

· updating policy and procedures.
3.6
For further information, please contact: Lorna Jackson, Professional Advisor Safeguarding Education, Children and Young People Services. Tel. 01473 260112 email lorna.jackson@suffolk.gov.uk 

4.
School Organisation Review Scrutiny Working Party - Update
4.1 At the 8 July 2009 meeting of the Children Schools and Young People Services Scrutiny Committee (CSYP) Committee considered a paper titled ‘School Organisation Review – Update Report’ in which the School Organisation Review (SOR) Scrutiny Working Party set out its recommendations for the Committee to consider for the further scrutiny of SOR. 
4.2 The Committee agreed:
(a) That the implementation processes for Phase 3 of the School Organisation Review should be scrutinised in a similar way, with the same Terms of Reference, as applied for scrutiny of arrangements for Phases 1 and 2.

(b) That the membership of the Scrutiny Working party should include at least one member of the Children, Schools and Young People’s Services Scrutiny Committee as well as local members representing each of the geographical areas for each of the three Phases.  Further, that the Chairman and Vice-Chairman be asked to:

(I)
Ascertain which of the current members of the Scrutiny Working Party wished to continue in membership; and

(II)
Determine the future membership of the Scrutiny Working Party.

(c)
That the remit of the Scrutiny Working Party should be broadened to also include scrutiny of the implementation of the School Organisation Review in the following areas:  staff training, retraining, recruitment and redeployment; and transitional support for vulnerable children.

(d)
That the School Organisation Review Programme Manager and the Scrutiny Team Manager take account of the concerns about the response to a previous survey and implement a survey at an appropriate time for Phase 3 and using suitable methods to improve the response rate.

(e)
That further scrutiny takes place in relation to:
(i)
the changes made to consultation arrangements for Phase 3,

(ii)
periodic updates on lessons learnt and that in future entries should include reference to observations made through the Scrutiny Working Party.
4.3. At the 23 November 2009 meeting of the CSYP Scrutiny Committee two further recommendations were made:
(a) That the SOR Scrutiny Working Party terms of reference be amended to allow it to consider what impact a suspension of funding could have on SOR, and
(b) That the Scrutiny Working Party be asked to provide an update for the Committee at its 9 February 2010 meeting.
4.4.
The membership of the Working Party has been reviewed and has been determined as being Cllrs Deanna Law, Julia Truelove, Tim Marks Terry Clements, Peter Beer and CSYP Scrutiny Committee Member Paul McIntee.

4.5.
The SOR Scrutiny Working Party met on 4 December 2009 and appointed Cllr Tim Marks as Chairman. At this meeting Members reviewed the Working Party’s terms of reference with respect to recommendations made at the CSYP Scrutiny Committees in 2009. A copy of its agreed Terms of Reference is attached at Appendix 1. 

4.6.
At the December 2009 meeting, the Working Party received a presentation from the SOR Project Manager, Phil Whiffing on:
(a) the Context and current status of SOR, and

(b) an overview of key process, including option development, consultation, human resources, workforce development and support for vulnerable children.

4.7.
The Working Party received copies of the public consultation document for the Sudbury and Great Cornard area, and information on the number of attendees at consultation meetings by school with the number of questionnaire responses received. The Working Party was advised that this represented a very good rate of response.

4.8. The Working Party noted the context and update on the current status of SOR. The Working Party also noted the information provided in the overview of the SOR key processes. The following actions were agreed:
(a) To receive a more detailed update on Phase 3.
(b) To be notified when relevant Cabinet papers were available electronically.
(c) To receive a short paper setting out the funding sources for SOR.
(d) To meet again on 2 March 2010 to consider the outcome of the Sudbury and Great Cornard areas public consultation as reported in the 2 February  2010 Cabinet paper, and to consider staff workforce redeployment and training in more detail.
(e) To meet on 8 June 2010 to receive information on:
(i) SOR update including funding arrangements

(ii) Arrangements for vulnerable children during implementation

(iii) Transitional management of middle schools, for staff and pupils moving to secondary schools.
(f) To report the Working Party’s progress to date to the 16 September 2010 CSYP Scrutiny Committee meeting.
(g) To meet in Autumn 2010 to scrutinise in more detail the progress on teacher training and deployment, and to consider the outcomes of the consultation process for Phase 3B.
Supporting Documents

Children Schools and Young People Services Scrutiny Committee 8 July 2009 meeting Agenda Item 7 ‘School Organisation Review – Update Report’ http://apps2.suffolk.gov.uk/cgi-bin/committee_xml.cgi?p=doc&id=1_12820&format=doc  

Children, Schools and Young People Services Scrutiny Committee 8 July 2009 Minutes of meeting http://apps2.suffolk.gov.uk/cgi-bin/committee_xml.cgi?p=doc&id=1_13351&format=doc 
For further information, please contact: Sandra Gage, Scrutiny Officer, Scrutiny and Monitoring, Resource Management Directorate. Tel 01473 265734 email sandra.gage@suffolk.gov.uk
5. Education Attainment Joint Scrutiny Working Party 
5.1 At the 8 July 2009 meeting of the Children Schools and Young People Services Scrutiny Committee (CSYP), Committee agreed to include an item on its Forward Work Programme titled ‘Education Attainment 2009’. This was intended to provide the Committee with the opportunity to consider the attainment results of children and young people in 2009, and to provide evidence of the effect the County Council’s policies with respect to education have had on education attainment.

5.2 At the 28 September 2009 meeting of CSYP Scrutiny Committee, Members were advised that the Ipswich Borough Council (IBC) Policy and Development Scrutiny Sub-Committee had expressed an interest in scrutinising the skills level of young people seeking employment and the effect this can have on businesses in Ipswich. The CSYP Scrutiny Committee agreed to take a joint scrutiny approach by undertaking an investigative piece of scrutiny around education attainment of children and young people.

5.3 At the 17 November 2009 meeting of the Ipswich Borough Council Scrutiny Sub-Committee, the proposal to take a joint approach to scrutinising education attainment was discussed. CSYP Scrutiny Committee Vice-Chairman Cllr Clements attended the meeting for the discussion of an item titled ‘Skills in Ipswich’. It was agreed that IBC Scrutiny Sub-Committee supported a joint scrutiny which would take place as soon as members from both Committees were nominated. From Ipswich Cllrs McCartney, G Debman, Fern and West were nominated. At the 23 November meeting of the CSYP Scrutiny Committee the names of Cllrs C Debman, Gosling and Hopfensperger were put forward, along with co-opted Member A Guite as an expert witness. 

5.4 An informal meeting between IBC Policy and Development Scrutiny Sub-Committee Members, CSYP Scrutiny Committee Chairman and Children and Young People officers on 2 December 2009 provided the opportunity for Councillors and officers to discuss areas the Working Party may wish to investigate, and it was agreed that the first meeting of the Joint Scrutiny Working Party would take place the following month to discuss and agree its terms of reference. 

5.5 A meeting of the Suffolk and Ipswich Education Attainment Joint Scrutiny Working Party took place on 21 January 2010. The Working Party discussed and agreed that its Terms of Reference should include issues such as;

a) the number of pupils achieving less than either Level 4 at KS2 in Mathematics and English, or 5A* - C GCSEs including Mathematics and English at KS4
b)
the proposals to improve school attainment levels across Suffolk, and therefore in Ipswich
c)
how any programme of improvement will address the gap in achievement between the higher and lowest achievers, and between boys and girls
d) supporting children and young people to achieve high standards
within its investigative work.
5.6 The Joint Scrutiny Working Party also agreed to seek views from a selection of headteachers, school governors, parents and local businesses to inform their scrutiny.

5.7 The Working Party considered the approach being taken by the County Council’s Children and Young People Directorate to work with schools to review pupil progress at Key Stage 2 (Year 6) in literacy and mathematics.

5.8 The Working Party agreed that its investigations in respect to Key Stage 2 should focus on the following areas:
a) Key role and accountability of head teachers and staff 

b) Teaching standards

c) The role of parents and their involvement in their children’s education

d) Pupil perception 

5.9 To begin its investigation of these areas, the Working Party agreed to meet again on 10 February, and invite representatives from schools involved in the Key Stage 2 Review to attend the meeting.

5.10 It was noted that Suffolk County Council Children, Schools and Young People Scrutiny and Ipswich Borough Council Overview and Scrutiny Committees had a report from the Joint Scrutiny Working Party scheduled in their Forward Work Programmes for April 2010.
Supporting Documents

Suffolk County Council Cabinet 4 December 2007, Agenda Item 11, Pupil Attainment Outcomes 2007

http://apps2.suffolk.gov.uk/cgi-bin/committee_xml.cgi?p=doc&id=1_10418&format=doc 
Suffolk County Council Cabinet 13 January 2009, Agenda Item 5, Review of 2008 National Curriculum Outcomes in Suffolk Schools

http://apps2.suffolk.gov.uk/cgi-bin/committee_xml.cgi?p=doc&id=1_12152&format=doc 
Suffolk County Council Children, Schools and Young Peoples Services Scrutiny Committee, 2 June 2008, Agenda Item 6, Information Bulletin Item pgs 65-68

http://apps2.suffolk.gov.uk/cgi-bin/committee_xml.cgi?p=doc&id=1_11284&format=doc 
Suffolk County Council Cabinet 12 January 2010, Agenda Item 7, Review of 2009 Attainment Outcomes in Suffolk Schools 

Ipswich Borough Council Policy and Development Scrutiny Sub-Committee, 17 November 2009, Minutes of meeting http://www.ipswich.gov.uk/downloads/Minutes_-_09_November_17.pdf 
Suffolk County Council Children, Schools and Young People Services Scrutiny Committee 8 July 2009 Minutes of meeting http://apps2.suffolk.gov.uk/cgi-bin/committee_xml.cgi?p=doc&id=1_13351&format=doc 

Suffolk County Council Children, Schools and Young People Services Scrutiny Committee 23 November 2009 Minutes of meeting.

For further information, please contact: Sandra Gage, Scrutiny Officer, Scrutiny and Monitoring, Resource Management Directorate. Tel 01473 265734 email sandra.gage@suffolk.gov.uk
Appendix 1
	School Organisation Review Scrutiny Working Party


1. Terms of reference 

	The terms of reference of the Scrutiny Working Party are to:-

a) Scrutinise the options development process (including the informal local discussions and consultation arrangements) for Phase 3.

b) Scrutinise the options outcomes for Phase 3 to assess whether or not:

I. they have taken reasonable account of preferences expressed during the informal discussions and consultation process; and

II. the options chosen for formal public consultation and communication and those not chosen are justified.

c) Scrutinise the process for formal public consultation on the options for Phase 3. Within this to include;

I. the changes made to consultation arrangements for phase 3; and

II. to receive periodic updates on lessons learnt and that in future entries should include reference to observations made through the Scrutiny Working Party

d) Scrutinise the measures taken to address the four key areas of development as part of the review i.e. Human Resources, Workforce Development and Planning, Transitional Support for Vulnerable Children and School Improvement.

e) Make recommendations on the development of the process.

f) Scrutinise the implementation of the School Organisational Review in respect of;

I. Staff training, retraining, recruitment and redeployment

II. Transitional support for vulnerable children

a) Consider the impact the suspension of funding could have on the School Organisation Review




2. Background 

	Report CO7/28 (Implementation of the School Organisation Review) was considered by Cabinet on 10 May 2007. Cabinet agreed the recommendations in the report. The decision by Cabinet will change the pattern of school provision within Suffolk over the next 15 years and proposes an implementation plan to guide Stage 2 (Consultation and Decision Making) and Stage 3 (Implementation) of the review.  


3. Why this is a Scrutiny item

	At the 28 June 2007 meeting of the Children, Schools and Young People’s Services Scrutiny Committee, it was agreed to establish a Scrutiny Working party to scrutinise the processes in place for the implementation of the School Organisation Review. The Working Party has undertaken its remit, as set out in its Terms of Reference and at the 8 July 2009 Committee meeting it was agreed that the Working Party continues its scrutiny for Phase 3 of the School Organisation Review and to include the implementation stage of the review. It was also agreed to review the membership of the Working Party.


4. Who the Committee can influence

	The Working Party will report regularly to the Children, Schools and Young People’s Scrutiny Committee. The Committee will determine consider recommendations of the Scrutiny Working Party.  The following questions may assist in the formulation of recommendations

· Who could take a decision on each recommendation?

· Who has an interest or stake in this issue?

· Who should be made aware of the findings of the scrutiny?


5. Who will be involved

	Within SCC

5 Councillors - 

Cllr Marks (Con)

Cllr Law (Con)

Cllr Beer (Con)

Cllr Truelove (Lib-Dem)

Cllr Clement (Con) 
	Outside SCC

Paul McIntee – Co-opted Representative



	Officer Support 
	Role 

	Linda Pattle, Committee Administrator
	Arranging meetings

Inviting witnesses

Preparation and despatch of papers

Notes of meetings

Advice on Committee protocol

	Sandra Gage,  Scrutiny Officer
	Sourcing information

Research on behalf of the scrutiny working party

Advice and guidance on methods for scrutiny

Assisting the scrutiny working party members with drafting information for publication and reporting.

Briefing witnesses about requirements.

	Sally Rundell - Assistant Director Learning and Improvement, Inclusive School Improvement Service
	Senior Officer providing information on support for Children and Young people through the review, including vulnerable children, and Special Education Needs.

	Phil Whiffing - Project Lead School Organisation Review, Children and Young People's Services
	Lead Officer for School Organisation Review

	Sandy Ranson, Senior Adviser - Inclusion and Additional Needs, Children and Young People's Services Inclusive School Improvement Service
	Lead Officer for Vulnerable Children and Special Education Needs.

	Julie Bidwell, Workforce Development SOR Co-ordinator, Children and Young People's Services Workforce Development Team
	Staffing issues including workforce development, training, recruitment and redeployment

	Sonia Docherty, Schools Organisation Review Human Resources Manager, Customer Service Direct


	


6. Scrutiny Format
	The Scrutiny Working Party should consider the detail of how and when to undertake particular tasks, especially:  

a) How to involve local representatives in identifying issues for scrutiny

b) Deciding on the most appropriate way of developing an understanding of the operation of the governance arrangements 

c) How to obtain input from the different groups involved in the different stages of the review arrangements in its scrutiny investigations?   

d) Identifying whether there any other local groups or communities that scrutiny should seek to engage with or get information from?

e) How to ensure that Committee Members and members of the public are kept informed about the work of the Scrutiny Working Party. 


7. Background information

	Review of School Organisation in Suffolk (CO6/4) Report to Cabinet on 10 January 2006.

School Organisation review: Council Report (CC07/06) 22 March 2007.

Implementation of the School Organisation Review (C07/28) 10 May 2007.

Recent Cabinet Papers include;

24 June 2008, Agenda Item 4,  School Organisational Review - Determination of Haverhill notices and progress report

http://apps2.suffolk.gov.uk/cgi-bin/committee_xml.cgi?p=detail&id=1_11363 

5 February 2009, Agenda Item 4, School Organisation Review-Consultation Report and Proposals for Schools in the Beccles, Bungay, Leiston, Saxmundham, Newmarket, Mildenhall and Brandon Areas 
http://apps2.suffolk.gov.uk/cgi-bin/committee_xml.cgi?p=detail&id=1_12268 

15 September 2009, Agenda Item 8, school organisation review (SOR) for Lowestoft and post-16 learning provision 

http://apps2.suffolk.gov.uk/cgi-bin/committee_xml.cgi?p=doc&id=1_13148&format=doc 

Children Schools and Young People’s Scrutiny Committee 28 June 2007, Agenda Item 6, Scrutiny of School Organisation Review.

http://www.suffolk.gov.uk/EducationAndLearning/Schools/SuffolkSchoolOrganisationReview/
Children Schools and Young People’s Scrutiny Committee 8 July 2009, Agenda Item 7, Scrutiny of School Organisation Review – Update Report 

http://apps2.suffolk.gov.uk/cgi-bin/committee_xml.cgi?p=doc&id=1_12820&format=doc
Interim reports or Information Bulletin Items to Children Schools and Young People Scrutiny Committee have also been submitted on;

5 September 2007

19 February 2008

10 September 2008

24 November 2008

Link to Scrutiny Committee Papers database

http://apps2.suffolk.gov.uk/cgi-bin/committee_xml.cgi?p=search&search=bool&f21=Agenda&f22=Children%20Schools%20Young%20People%20Services%20Scrutiny 
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